Mid-Atlantic Bicycle Racing Association

Meeting Minutes August 8, 2016

Opening

A meeting of the Board of the Mid-Atlantic Bicycle Racing Association was called to order at 8:00 PM on August 8, 2016.

Present

Jason Meidhof, President; Kaitlyn Mittan, Treasurer; Rob Kelly, Secretary, Neil Schirmer, Member-at-Large

Topics Discussed

Old Business

- Beginner Rider Program:
 - Was completed in July. There were a total of 70 participants and an average of 40.
 - The participants were offered the opportunity to do a post-BRP survey. 19 responses were received. All of them were very positive. The only area of critique was the about venue, which was considered too small.
- Treasurer Update:
 - We received our reimbursements for Q1 & Q2 from USAC.
 - o CX supplies will be purchased this week.
 - o Rider fees have been received from BikeReg for the BRP.
 - o Greenbelt will receive its reimbursement soon.
 - We would like to put an allocation into the budget for next year for a quarterly social gathering for MABRA volunteers.
- CX Equipment:
 - The Board reviewed the proposal regarding transferring MABRA CX equipment to another trailer.
 - After discussing with promoters and other volunteers the Board did not consider this to be a necessary endeavor.
- Hill Climb Championship:
 - An issue has been raised regarding the BAR scoring for the championship with regard to the Masters 65+.
 - The Board reviewed what was advertised regarding the event and found that it was listed as a championship event.

- Jason will follow up with the BAR coordinator to find out what happened regarding the scoring.
- BAR Restructuring:
 - Will put together a working group regarding the effectiveness of the BAR.
 - o Jason will reach out to the POC List to see if there is any interest.
- CX Pre-season Update
 - Proposal was made regarding reviving the MABRA CX Championship jersey.
 - o Rob will follow up with Pactimo POC to see if this is feasible.
 - Taylor has been communicating with the directors for Granogue and Charm City about further incorporating those events into the MABRA calendar. Will update.

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM. The next general meeting is 9/12/16.

Minutes submitted by: Robert Kelly

Approved on: August 12, 2016